





To mark this year’s Remembrance day, we have held a whole
school assembly to explore what it means to be in service to the
country, which is particularly poignant based on the fact that
approximately 40% of our pupils come from Services families.
During the assembly, Miss Harris explained the relevance and
the history behind ‘The Hauntings’ statue that currently features
outside of Antrobus House as he is believed to bear a
resemblance to the house’s namesake. After Christmas short
visits to the statue will be arranged for year 8, linked to their
curriculum.

Pupils then focused on what Remembrance means in relation to
The Royal British Legion and the symbol of the poppy, and who it
is that we specifically remember at this time based on the
sacrifices they have made, and their contribution. 

Mr Rogers then played ‘The Last Post’ in our atrium, joined by
large numbers of pupils to mark the silence that we held across
the whole school. Tutors then followed this up by exploring
specific case studies with all pupils relating to service and
remembrance. 

Our Head Boy and Head Girl, Mackenzie and Alisa will be reading
the names of the fallen at the town’s Remembrance ceremony
on Sunday. 
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UPCOMING DATES
NOVEMBER



Friday 11th

Remembrance Assembly



Fri 4th - Fri 18th
Year 11 Mock Exams



Thursday 17th 

'Dream Girls' Trip - Mayflower
Theatre



Friday 18th

Children In Need - Mufti Day



Wednesday 23rd
GCSE Certificate Collection

afternoon 3.15 - 5.00 pm



Wednesday 23rd
'Othello' Trip - Mayflower

Theatre





Headteacher's message ....






News articles



On the 16th of October 2022, I was privileged to join my Royal Marine Detachment to
march in marking the Trafalgar Day parade. 
 
Our starting point of the parade was Trafalgar square with is very significant to the
whole parade. The veterans, cadets, and all the forces marched through London City
and ended up at the Wellington Barracks.  

Famously, the parade has been known as the Trafalgar day parade where we celebrate
Sir Lord Nelson’s great victory over the French naval battalion in an overseas battle.  
I had a phenomenal experience meeting different people across the country with a
different cultures. I gained a lot of skills from these three days both in the barracks
and on the field. 
 
For this reason, I am anticipating another opportunity for such experience, next year
to represent the Southern part of England.  

Trafalgar Day Parade



Things To Do .....



Local Youth Network Meeting 



This week we hosted a meeting with the Local Youth Network to create the opportunity for our
students and other young people in Amesbury to talk to local councillors about the types of activities

and facilities they would like to see in town for their age group. 



Members of our School Parliament met with the LYN team. 





Free maths courses available ......
Wiltshire Council have been awarded a cash boost of £2.1 million from the government's £2.6
billion UK Shared Prosperity Fund to offer tailored courses that meet the needs of the local

community as part of the rollout of the government's flagship Multiply programme.



Funding is available to adults who do not currently have Level 2/GCSE maths at grade 4
(previously known as a C grade) through a variety of schemes and courses, which give you a

chance to develop numeracy skills to be more confident at home and work. 



Read the full Multiply Grant Scheme article on the Wiltshire Council website




